




ATTACHMENT I 

Alicia Ferguson 

Subject: RE: Proposed Redevelopment at 819-827 Fort Street 

From: Kristine Liu 
Sent: January 23, 2019 3:10 PM 
To: Robert Fung 
Cc: Sydney Schwartz; Renante Solivar; Kristine Liu 
Subject: Proposed Redevelopment at 819-827 Fort Street 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

I am writing to you in regards to the proposed Rezoning, Heritage Alteration Permit & Heritage Designation application 
at 819-827 Fort Street, that will be reviewed at Committee of the Whole this Thursday, January 24th (item E2 on the 
Agenda under 'Land Use Matters'). As we do not have an opportunity to make a formal presentation to the Committee, 
I would like to take this time to provide some background on the application for your reference. 

We have worked with Staff over the past two years through several iterations of our application to create a proposal 
that satisfies many of the City's objectives for housing, heritage, character neighbourhoods and growth. The resulting 
proposal that you have received is for a 10-storey building with 100-purpose built rental apartments, secured for the 
life of the building in the form of a housing agreement. The unit mix includes studios, 1-bedrooms, 2-bedrooms, and 
3-bedroom homes. The architecture of the building started with the retention of 2-historic facades at 825 Fort Street, 
and 819-823 Fort Street, from which the design evolved. 

We note that Staff's report recommends 3-conditions: 

1. Design amendment to accommodate additional setback at the top floor; 
2. Design amendment to accommodate 12-short term bike stalls within the property site; 
3. Preparation of legal agreements securing rental (to which we have agreed). 

We are concerned about the design conditions proposed, as they have impacts that are not clearly outlined in the 
report: 

1. Additional Setback at the Top Floor Above 30-Metres 

We note that Staff are recommending a further step back at the top floor, for the portion of the building above 30.0m at 
the side and rear elevations. For clarity, this is a setback that will only affect the 10th floor, for portions above the 30m 
height guideline. 

Please find attached a mark-up of the existing elevation for your reference. 

This guideline in the DCAP is intended to reduce space between taller towers with more than 10-storeys and up to 45m. 
The additional height of this project that is over the 30m guideline is a direct result of retaining the historic building 
facades 819 and 825 Fort, which has higher floor to ceiling heights than a new residential building. Therefore the entire 
project is pushed 'upwards' requiring more height overall for a 10-storey building, above the 30m. This results in the 
overall height increase of entire building where only a portion of the top floor exceeds 30m. 

Most importantly, the setting back of the 10th floor, even though only a portion of it exceeds 30m, reduces the number 
of rental units by 2 2-bedroom homes. 
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2. Short-Term Bicycle Parking 

The current proposal includes 8 short-term bicycle stalls as part of the public realm, within the portion of the sidewalk 
that will be widened as part of the mid-block crosswalk adjacent to 825 Fort Street. The City's new Schedule C has an 
increased requirement for 12 short term bicycle stalls (from 8 under the previous Schedule C, which the project was 
deigned to). Staff are requesting that the entirety of the new short term bicycle parking requirement is contained within 
the property. 

The ability to accommodate short term bike parking within the property is very difficult in mid-block infill projects such 
as this one, especially with retained existing heritage facades and a strong planning mandate for continuous and active 
commercial storefronts at the property line. Any publicly accessible bike parking located within the site has a very 
negative impact on the retail space and storefront continuity. 

With the oversupply of long term bike parking within the project (we have a surplus of 21-long term bike parking 
spaces), we suggest a potential solution would be to designate the residential requirement for short-term spaces 
internally within the currently designed bike parking area of the building. In practice, a residential guest or visitor would 
be escorted by the resident to the short term bike parking area in the main floor of the building. 

For the commercial portion of the building, as the project does not introduce any new commercial space than what is 
currently existing, we ask that the City relax the requirement for commercially-designated short term bicycle stalls for 
the project. In addition, there is a tremendous amount of short term bike parking within the 800 Block of Fort 
Street already, as part of the public realm and the City's Fort Street Bikeway Plan. Alternatively, we would continue to 
propose that the commercial requirement for short term bicycle stalls can be accommodated as part of this projects 
newly constructed public realm, if Staff believe that there is not enough capacity on the street to accommodate the 
short term bicycle parking for commercial users. 

We believe this solution would enable the frontage of the building to continue and maintain the historic pattern of 
storefronts that are core to the identity of this neighbourhood. 

Thank you very much for your consideration of this application and for the above. If you have any questions in advance 
of Thursday, please do not hesitate to give me a call at 604.818.7210. 

I look forward to meeting you tomorrow. 

Thank you, and best regards, 

Robert Fung 

Robert Fung 
President 

A r  B A L I  B  N  T  

Direct 778 329 0962 
Main 604 669 5536 
#225 - 209 Carrall Street 
Vancouver, BC V6B 2J2 
www.thesalientgroup.com 
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from: l.ivia Vie rot 

To: Cit\ o1" Victoria 
Mavor and Council MAYOR'S OFFICE 

MAR I 4 20W 

VICTORIA, B.C. 

428 Kipling Street 

Victoria, BC, 

VMS 3.18 

March 9, 2019 

RE: Development Proposal for 819-827 Fort Street 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

This is to register opposition to the development that is currently proposed 
for 819-827 Fort Street. We are dismayed by the sheer mass of what is 
proposed for the site. Currently, Fort Street is relatively low rise with lots 
of light and considerable openness, all of which would be lost by the 
various development proposals along Fort Street. We expect City 
representatives to stand firm and to be prepared to recognize that turning 
the Cityscape into a concrete jungle is not an acceptable response to our 
current challenges, whether that be lack of affordable housing, 
homelessness, loss of green space, loss of parking space, and loss of public 
amenities. 

We oppose any departure from Official Community Plan (OCP) zoning and 
land use requirements currently in place for that site. OCP's should not be 
given "lip service" as something to be worked around. Nor should they 
only be "official" until the next developer comes along. They are intended 
to guide development not by exception but by application. This is true 
throughout the City and particularly in its historical areas. 

There is absolutely no reason why OCP standards should not apply, both 
in terms of height, density and parking requirements especially. We 
routinely walk, sometimes drive, sometimes bus up and down Fort Street 
to and from home to downtown for work. From personal observation, 
there's already a lot happening in those blocks of Fort Street, particularly 
in the vicinity of Blanshard, including a left hand turning lane, 2 way bike 
lanes, pinched and heavily used bus, truck and car lanes. It is already 
seriously challenging to travel those blocks. 



The sheer mass of the proposed development will only make those issues 
much worse. Further, the City should insist on adequate parking, as well 
as adequate provision for access by emergency and commercial vehicles, 
including safe pull-ins for passenger pick-up and drop-off. The problem is 
that, at that location, this is not really possible without seriously 
interfering with others making use of those particular blocks of Fort Street. 

However, perhaps most concerning is the impact that such an extensive 
development would have on the Fort Street corridor, including its historic 
characteristics and open feel. Our vision for Fort Street would be that the 
current height profile, (existing) density, parking and setback 
requirements be maintained. No concrete jungle, no blocking of views and 
no dominating of the streetscape. 

We do not want to see another development approved which would 
overwhelm the existing character of Fort Street, such as has occurred at 
the corner of Fort & Cook Streets. Too high, too dense, too many 
unnecessary relaxations of City requirements including setbacks, and on a 
street that otherwise has managed to maintain a relatively low profile for 
the most part, as well as for decades maintaining light and openness 
unrestricted by high rises, easily strollable and with historic resonances. 

With construction projects, including many high rises everywhere in the 
City including the immediate vicinity, we are urging the City to be 
thoughtful in how it approaches proposed developments. The City's 
residents deserve proper respect, including proper application of OCP 
principles. 

Given the extensive development that has occurred in only the last 5 years, 
and which has been referred to as occurring at a "blistering" pace, with 
more of the same proposed for the next 5 years, existing residents are and 
will be paying the price in terms of loss of community, loss of amenities, 
loss of green space, etc. And for what market? Much of what is proposed, 
including at this location and other lots (e.g. along Cook Street where even 
more intensive development is proposed), is altering the cityscape to the 
detriment of its livability, accessibility and urban environment. 

There's a reason why development is proceeding at such a pace: a 
proverbial gold rush fueled by expectation of increased profits tied to 
whatever OCP amendments will be secured. This should not be allowed to 
dominate over the public interest as protected by the OCP. Most of what 
is proposed is at market prices, not the much touted "affordable" housing 
required for the longer term. Even in the case of so-called affordable 
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housing, the concessions that the City makes far exceed what we receive in 
return. 

Also, there are high rise developments being constructed on eveiy street 
paralleling Fort Street, such as on the back side of these same streets along 
View Street. Fort Street certainly doesn't need to add yet another high rise. 
Enough already! Stop this uncontrolled development! 

Just a few summary points with respect to the development proposal: 

• In no way should the City accept inadequate parking. There should 
be sufficient parking spaces required for each unit (no less that one 
per residence, as well as adequate spaces for access, as noted 
above). And if parking is not taken up by residents, there will surely 
be others prepared to rent those spaces as parking is being lost 
without being adequately replaced, particularly in that area. 

• No relaxations to setbacks. Fort Street should continue with wide 
boulevards. Business owners have already sacrificed enough. 

• Maintain consistency with the current OCP, which apparently is for 
no more than 6 stories at that location. Any new development 
should be no higher than other nearby historical buildings in order 
to preserve the historical surroundings on that street. 

• Limit height and density so as to not darken the street with the 
shade from concrete high rises, nor add to traffic congestion and 
create further gridlock. Provide adequate space for access, without 
loss of public parking. 

• Maintain openness, access to light and add possible green space. 

Sincerely, 

Livia Meret 




